
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Kelsey Lewis, Deputy Program Manager/Management  
Analyst II 

Jeff Fuchs, Public Works Director 

DATE: June 22, 2020 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5502-20 Awarding the Contract for the Boones Ferry Road 
Improvements, part of the Tualatin Moving Forward Bond Program and the 2020 Pavement 
Maintenance Program.  

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution awarding and allowing the City Manager to 
execute a contract with Jackson Industries, LCC to construct the Boones Ferry Road 
Improvements in the amount of $1,021,469.30. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

This construction contract includes projects from two City programs. The contract will build the 
Tualatin Moving Forward Bond Program project - Boones Ferry Road at the High School – which 
includes new sidewalk, a new crosswalk with pedestrian activated flashing beacons, ADA curb 
ramps, a safety island, bike lane widening, a new streetlight, and associated items.  
 
This contract will also build the 2020 Pavement Management Program improvements on Boones 
Ferry Road from Norwood Road to Nasoma Lane, including construction of approximately 13,300 
square yards of asphalt removal and inlay, 15,300 square yards of seal coat, 1,300 square yards 
of full depth asphalt repair, and 3,000 square feet of sidewalk repair including reconstructed curb 
ramps, associated pavement striping and markings, and reconstruction of six concrete catch basin 
inlets. 
 
The construction contract was advertised in the Daily Journal of Commerce on May 18, 2020. Six 
(6) bids were received before the bid period closed on June 4, 2020. Jackson Industries, LCC 
submitted the lowest responsible bid for the project in the amount of $1,021,469.30. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this project 
to proceed. 



FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this project are available in the Transportation Project Fund and Road Utility Fund. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5502-20 Awarding Contract 


